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THE OFFICIAL MINUTES 

The Big Bend Community College Board of Trustees held a regular Board meeting on Tuesday, April 8, 2008, at 7:00 p.m. in the ATEC Hardin Community Room in Building 1800 on the Big Bend Community College campus.

1.
Call to Order


Chair Katherine Kenison called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Present:
Katherine Kenison



Felix Ramon



Bob Holloway



Cecilia DeLuna-Gaeta



Mike Blakely  (arrived later)

2.
Introduction

President Bonaudi introduced David Seith & Melissa Boynton, researchers from MDRC. 

President Bonaudi announced that the Board meeting was being video recorded through the Mediasite program.  Director of Information and Communication Services Russ Beard explained that Mediasite captures classes on campus to record and stream on the web.  President Bonaudi explained that stopping and restarting the Mediasite recording may be problematic, if the Board chooses to go into Executive Session they will move to the Executive Dining Room. 

3.
Consent Agenda

a) Approval of Minutes for the February 26, 2008, Regular Board Meeting, Approval of the Minutes for the February 28, 2008, Joint Warden Board Meeting, Approval of the Minutes of the Special Board Meeting March 18, 2008 (A); b) Achieving the Dream Update (I); c) Student Achievement Task Force (I); d) Assessment Update (I); e) Accreditation Report (I); f) Capital Project Report (I); g) Enrollment Report (I);  h) Childcare Update (I); i) Donations (A);  j) Personnel Report (I); k) Graduation/Completion Rates Update (I).

President Bonaudi explained that at the top of each consent agenda item the linkage to the Ends statements related components of the AMP have been noted.  This will allow us to evaluate our coverage of each area during the board meetings.  Please provide suggestions to help us make these connections.  

Trustee Cecilia DeLuna-Gaeta asked that the February 26, 2008 minutes be revised to reflect that she was not in attendance.

MOTION 08-12
Trustee Mike Blakely moved to approve the Consent Agenda with noted revisions.  Trustee Bob Holloway seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

4.
Remarks

Public Comments - None

Ms. Natalie Lindley, ASB treasurer, provided the ASB report in President Matt Boyce’s absence. Approximately 170 students attended Bowling Night last month. This was followed by a very successful Breakfast fest with attendance of around 250 people. During finals, the Library Campout was held two nights.  Pizza was served to over 80 people the first night and cookies to over 35 people who were studying in the library.

April 8 is the deadline for students to file to run for ASB office. There has been a good turnout. Online elections will take place the last week of April. 

Tuesday, April 15, ASB is hosting a Pastafest, with entertainment provided by Bottom Line Duo, a husband and wife team who perform with their bass and cello. Thursday, April 17, is the first ASB paintball activity. There are only five remaining seats open.  Friday, April 18, ASB will host a campus-wide student leadership workshop. Campus administrators and others are invited to attend an afternoon workshop on the topic of Facebook and MySpace, ways to connect with current and future students.

Ms. Lindley also highlighted upcoming club events around the campus. The Aviation Club is planning a field trip to Everett and Seattle at the end of April. They will visit flight museums in both cities. The Aviation Maintenance Technology (AMT) department will be joining the club for this trip. The club is also checking out a field trip in May to McMinnville and Tillamook, Oregon. Both towns have historical aviation museums that are of interest to the flight students. They are in the process of  fund-raising by completing yard work at some apartment complexes. 

The Nursing Club students just returned from the National Convention in Texas, and came back very pleased with the experience.  They will be presenting poster projects to their classes.

Three Rho Zeta members were accompanied by Phi Theta Kappa advisor  and attended the International Convention in Philadelphia April 2-6. They plan to have their spring induction on Tuesday, May 6. Fundraising activities include Allied Arts concessions April 17, a car wash May 2, and a raffle drawing May 8.

The Students Supporting Students club will feature a guest speaker, Simon Silva, a noted Latino artist and popular public speaker from the Los Angeles area on April 28. The club is currently looking for donations for a silent auction on May 8. 

ASB Advisor Kim Jackson discussed the BBCC volunteer activities at Doolittle Park. Handouts were distributed describing the involvement by BBCC students, faculty and staff who helped with the park project.  There were many student and staff volunteers.  Phi Theta Kappa members participated in the construction of the park and donated almost $400.  The ASB Executive Officers donated $500 and Thor visited several area elementary schools to present awards to the classes who raised the most money for the new park.  Saturday, March 9, there were 46 students and 4 staff members from College Bound who volunteered time painting and shoveling. The BBCC baseball team also helped deliver and unload equipment. President Bonaudi expressed appreciation of the service oriented efforts of BBCC staff and activities groups.
Trustee Kenison commented that ASB is very busy and it’s good that several people are running for the 2008-09 ASB positions.  Trustee Cecilia DeLuna-Gaeta commented she is impressed with the numbers of attendees at the activities. 

Classified Staff representative Kathy Aldrich briefly discussed the Classified Staff Awards luncheon that was held January 18.  She went on to describe the classified staff training in February and March. 

Lora Allen attended a Learning Standards Conference on February 1 at Columbia Basin College in Pasco, WA. 

T.C. Bergen, Brad Beuckman, Sergio Cervantes, Todd Davis, Alan Dowey, Randy Fish, Dave Frueh, Garry Helvy, Lupe Hernandez, Nancy Theis, and Jim Tincher attended Safety Topic – Asbestos.

Tom Willingham attended Cengage Learning CaseGrader training.  This is a product to help electronically grading Office projects presented by a book publisher for our classes. 

Taisa Timofeyev attended the BBCC Faculty Advising In-service.

Kamie Bishop attended SharePoint Website Development.

Lora Allen attended Numeracy Training--Professional Development.

Geralyn Topalanchik, Jonie Walker, and Kathy Aldrich attended the Look and Learn Tour of WSU, CWU, Heritage, and CBIS.

Ruth Coffin, Cheryl Brischle, Jonie Walker, Heather Allen, and Traci Bartleson, attended the customer service video FISH.

Darci Almos and Ruth Coffin attended Online Student Services: Strategies for Success on WA Online.

Todd Davis attended an Operations Facilities Council (OFC) Meeting. 

T.C. Bergen, Brad Beuckman, Sergio Cervantes, Robin Conner, Randy Fish, Lupe Hernandez, Valerie Mestdagh, Susan Nichols, and Nancy Theis attended People Based Safety.

Barbi Schachtschneider, Tom Munyan, Sergey Shelyagovich, Jim Tincher, Tom Willingham, Gale Haley, Lora Allen, and Jonie Walker, attended Diversity Training.

Nancy Leach completed an on line course titled Upward Bound Policies & Procedures Manual for Compliance Based Budget & Project Management.  

Kathy Rando, Michael Andresen, Angela Weber, and Cheryl Brischle attended Diversity Training.

Karen Okerlund attended Employment Law Update by Gil Sparks.

Howard Temple attended Inspection Authorization refresher course at Moody Aviation in Spokane.   

Zach Geesaman attended the Commvault System Administrator Training / Backup Software in Bellevue.

Heather Allen attended the Office 2007 hands –on work session.

Lastly, Ms. Aldrich talked about the upcoming Classified Staff Breakaway. Basic First Aid, a First Aid Refresher as well as Office and Excel Tips & Tricks, Fitness & Your Brain, Sit & Fit, Sign Language Basics, Buy Smart, Surf Smart, Travel Smart and Simple Yoga classes will be offered.  The luncheon theme is Hawaiian.  The Breakaway gives classified staff an opportunity to network while enjoying training.  Trustee Katherine Kenison responded she is always impressed with classified staff’s participation in training.

Faculty Association President, Mike O’Konek provided faculty information.  Counselor MariAnne Zavala-Lopez attended a lecture at the WSU Tri-Cities campus entitled “Latinos, Mexicanos, and Chicanos: Culture, Diversity and Psychological Health.”  

Nursing Instructor, Lisa Corsie, Medical Assistant Program Director, Mandy Mann, and ten medical assistant students volunteered to weigh, measure and take blood pressure readings for three of the PEH 100/178 classes.  This provided good experience to the medical assistant students.

Science/Physics Instructor Dr. Jim Hamm informed Mr. O’Konek that BBCC will be hosting the annual meeting of the Pacific Northwest Association for College Physics.  This is an organization that promotes improvement in the teaching of physics in colleges in our region.  College physics teachers from Montana, Idaho, Oregon, Washington and Alaska and BBCC students will be in attendance.  The theme of the meeting is energy and some of the speakers are from the Grant County PUD and REC Silicon. Backyard Biodiesel and the Physics of NASCAR are just two highlights of the meeting.

Criminal Justice/Psychology Instructor Dr. Ryann Leonard reported to Mr. O’Konek that BBCC is hosting the 2nd Annual Community Partnership Against Substance Abuse Awareness Day.  Several speakers from the community including the County Coroner, several Sheriff’s Officers, a New Hope representative, and the older brother of a boy killed by a drunk driver will present information.  A mock DUI car crash scene and enactment of a drunk driving accident will also be featured allowing emergency personnel to engage in training and the public to learn from the experience.  

Aviation Maintenance Technology Instructor, Erik Borg, reported that engines #1 and #2 of the 727 were recently running and the associated generators working together for the first time since the aircraft was donated.

Art Instructor, Rie Palkovic, reported to Mr. O’Konek that she just finished a successful art show in Portland.

Chris Riley, Social Science Division Chair, reported that the selection committees for Psychology and Sociology are placing the teaching demos in live classrooms.  Students are being asked to complete a short evaluation for each candidate.

Mike O’Konek and Chuck Cox, Automotive Technology Instructors presented information to 25 8th graders for the GEAR UP/Chief Moses Middle School Career Day on March 21.  They also hosted the District FFA Ag Mechanic Contests on that same date.  March 28-30 Chuck Cox attended Diesel Engine training at the 2008 Automotive Training Expo in Seattle.

Trustee Kenison and Trustee Ramon thanked Mr. O’Konek for the good report. 

Vice President of Administrative Services Ken Turner reported the art building is on schedule and M&O will begin the finish work mid-April. The contractor, TW Clark, will help shape the landscaping and then the BBCC gardener will take over.  TW Clark will also take on the new entrance project.  The project is going well.  

Vice President of Instruction and Student Services, Mike Lang introduced Dean Kara Garrett and Director of Basic Skills, Sandy Cheek.  Together they presented information regarding the BBCC basic skills program.  The program fulfills part of the BBCC mission “serve a diverse population of students.”  An Adult Basic Education Primer was distributed to the Board members.  Dean Garret explained that English as a Second Language (ESL) and Pre-GED classes are part of the basic skills program  She described the basic skills students as full or part-time employed, some are incarcerated, and some are single parents bettering their life with education.  Most are between 25-40 years of age and more than half are female.  

Events planned like the Cultural Heritage Fair give students an opportunity to share.  They set up booths and present information about their culture often featuring ethnic foods.  Dean Garrett explained that the posters around the room are from a cultural display highlighting students from differing ethnic backgrounds. 

IN the 2006-07 academic year approximately 1032 students in basic skills were federally reportable, meaning BBCC can count them toward our federal goals at the state level.  In 2005, the  Adult Basic Education (ABE) program engaged in a learning disability quality initiative.  Ten students have received accommodations on the GED test and passed.  

Many of the 38 Opportunity Center teachers teach K-12 classes during the day and then teach part-time for BBCC during the evening.  Director of Basic Skills Sandy Cheek recently hired a basic skills student staff mentor. New money from the 503 incentive grant is funding this position.  Director Cheek holds quarterly conferences with her faculty.  

The ABE program is mostly grant funded.  The Adult Basic Skills grant, the ESL grant, the Family Literacy grant and the Volunteer Literacy Program grant are annual grants. Eleven of the FTEs earmarked for basic skills came from the legislature this year.

ABE students pay a $25 fee to attend classes, waivers are available. The ABE budget this year is $626,976 not counting Workfirst grant or the Even Start or Migrant Education Even Start grants. The college is providing matching money of $207,195 this year.  The basic skills program has a low cost per FTE of $2321. They added 232 FTEs toward the college goal this year. Basic skills FTEs earn more money than they cost.

Integrated Basic Education and Skills Training (IBEST) is a special initiative that started several years ago.  IBEST classes combine basic skills and professional/technical classes. A basic skills instructor and a technical expert teach each course with the two instructors in the classroom for 50% of the class time. Recently, the 93rd student completed the IBEST CDL program and received their CDL license. Last year an IBEST welding program was added and now a Medical Assistant program is being added.  Dean Garrett is also working on adding Office Information Technology, Maintenance Mechanic Technology and Early Childhood Education IBEST programs.  IBEST slots earn 1.75 FTEs and a regular program earns only one FTE each.  The first group of IBEST welding students are two quarters away from completing a welding certificate.  IBEST is changing the lives of families.

Family literacy is another effort used to reach parents in need of basic literacy skills.  When parents learn about family literacy they teach their children and that increases the family’s educational level.  April 17, the Board will be visiting the Mattawa Esperanza Center (Opportunity Center).  A program like the Esperanza Center requires strong partnerships in the community with social services, health districts, etc.  Dean Garrett stated that Family Literacy and Title V Director Terry Kinzel are doing a great job developing and maintaining the partnerships that make Family Literacy classes work.

Worksite basics classes are the trend of the future. Basic Skills staff work with employers to teach basic skills and ESL at the job sites when possible. Washington State Migrant Council and Ochoa Foods are two work sites with basic skills classes.  There are 28 students enrolled for training provided by BBCC at the Ochoa Foods worksite.  These students are doing well and Ochoa Foods would like to double the enrollment capacity.  Hybrid classes (traditional class work paired with on-line components) like the GEDI (an on-line GED course) and ESL online are also going well.

Trustee Bob Holloway asked if there is information regarding how many of the 93 CDL IBEST graduates have received their license.  Director Cheek responded that BBCC does not have that information formally however OIC may have that information and she will check on it.  Students do call and stop in at the Opportunity Center and Director Cheek relayed that she believes most of the students who completed the program continue to work in the trucking industry. Dean Garrett reiterated the impact of one family member’s enrollment in a class.  Spouses, children, and siblings of students often follow in their family member’s footsteps and begin pursuing classes.  Trustee Cecilia DeLuna-Gaeta stated she recently visited with a mother who was very excited.  She enrolled in a class after being inspired by her children’s successes at BBCC.

5.
Exceptional Faculty Award Recommendation

A corrected version of the Item #5 agenda item which included a recommendation for approval of Erik Borg’s request was distributed.

MOTION 08-13
Trustee Mike Blakely moved to approve Exceptional Faculty Awards for Chris Riley, Mike O’Konek, Chuck Cox and Erik Borg. Trustee Felix Ramon seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

Trustee Katherine Kenison congratulated the Exceptional Faculty Award recipients. 

6. AP4200 Communication/Grievance Process

President Bonaudi explained that Administrative Process revisions are not usually presented to the Board of Trustees, they go through the Executive Council for final approval.  AP4200 is coming to the Board because the process currently includes the Board of Trustees as the final arbiter of a grievance for classified and administrative exempt staff.  This final step has been used rarely, however; it was used this year.  

It is a cumbersome process.  Each step of the grievance required working with a different Asst. Attorney General to keep the conversations separate.  President Bonaudi asked Asst. Attorney General Charnelle Bjelkengren to review other grievance models.  The President is the final step of the grievance process in many schools.  A revised process is being proposed.  Trustee Mike Blakely stated the current process is redundant, in most circumstances the Board will back administration unless there is a glaring error.  A question was asked about the process of a grievance against the President.   Trustee Ramon stated if a grievance is filed against the President the mechanism to use is a review of the delegation and duties of the president, and his conduct and treatment of employees.  AAG Bjelkengren agreed with that analysis.  Trustee Ramon stated the proposed policy is good and it should be approved.  

MOTION 08-14
Trustee Mike Blakely moved to approve the revisions to AP4200. Trustee Bob Holloway seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

7. Ends Statement Monitoring Report E-2 Access

Assistant to the President for Research, Planning and Government Affairs, Valerie Kirkwood, described the report as having familiar themes. Faculty and staff continually hear that financial crises affect students education success.   The demographics for this area are very revealing.  Up to 29% of  the BBCC service district residents older than 25 years of age don’t have a high school diploma compared to 16% statewide.  The median family income in the BBCC service district is $39,000 compared to $56,000 statewide. Around 56% of BBCC students receive needs based grants, the number is 36% statewide.  Approximately 76% of the BBCC student population receive loans and/or grants.  

BBCC is proud that 68% of the classes offered are taught by full-time instructors.  This translates to easier student access to instructors.  The average BBCC class has 17 students, the statewide average is 21 students.  BBCC has a strong outreach program.  Advisors and Counselors travel to area schools to help parents and students complete financial aid forms.  Following the advance of Char Rios from Financial Aid Asst Director to the Director, the Asst. Director position was revised to an Financial Aid Advisor.  This resulted more direct assistance to students going through the financial aid application process.  

VP Mike Lang filled in for Dean Rasmussen to provide information regarding increasing awareness of BBCC programs.  The number of completions of Professional/Technical certificates and degrees has increased by 120 students since 2005-06.  This is attributed to increased contact, more support from college faculty and staff, and more partnerships with local business and industry.  Ken Russell, Coordinator for Job Placement Center, invites employers to be featured as “Employer of the Day.”  The employers come to campus and interview students.  Students learn about the skills required for different kinds of jobs and occasionally students are hired.  A Part-time evening instructor recently told VP Lang that students report they don’t want to “flip burgers anymore.”  BBCC has also participated in job and career fairs.  This provides students the opportunity to interact with potential employers.  The recent Moses Lake High School career fair was a result of efforts and partnership between the school district and the Operations Task Force. 

VP Lang also reported IBEST programs provide intense basic skills and technical training and more advice and connection for students.  Students are becoming more involved in campus acitivities.  There are many clubs which provide opportunities for networking and connection.  More contacts with other students and faculty result in students feeling more supported and successful.  Outreach activities inform potential students about training and industry in this area.  Employees in local businesses take classes in their communities or on their worksite and become inspired to come to campus and take more classes.  There are many grants and opportunities for students to gain additional advising and financial support including: job training, Workfirst, Opportunity Grant, Foundation scholarships, and Customized Job Skills Training. 

The theme of the Professional/Technical Advisory Committee banquet was  marketing.  Committee members were asked for marketing ideas.  Their information was collected and is being used by Professional/Technical faculty and staff.  Faculty and staff are really committed to working with students and providing access, outreach, advising and financial support to make the difference in students and families’ lives.  

Ms. Kirkwood summarized VP Lang’s comments stating BBCC is providing access and encouragement to students to stay in college.  Data regarding the new College Success Skills class (CSS100) was distributed. The students who took CSS100 showed a 20% increase in retention over those students who did not take the class.  Prior to BBCC’s AtD efforts data showed Latino student success at 10% below white students.  The trend is reversed with students who take the CSS100 class.  Ms. Gail Erickson teaches the CSS100 class as well developmental education class and she shared information about her teaching style.  She stated she thinks back to when she was 18 years old going into her first college class.  She tells the students it’s ok to be nervous.  She said she doesn’t just work with students on skills and abilities, she tries to inform them about being successful and to use critical thinking.  She encourages her students to apply scientific method to a  problem from life. The students learn notetaking and they are required to form study groups and learn about each other.  Other topics  they learn about include: time management, interpersonal skills, anxiety reaction, planning, college etiquette, etc.  The students discover who they are, how they learn, and how to achieve goals that they set.  Trustee Cecilia DeLuna-Gaeta responded positively about the class.  She also asked Ms. Erickson if she has encountered students who decided college was not appropriate for them?  Mr. Erickson responded that sometimes students want to attend OIT classes and she respects that.  Ms. Erickson also stated a lot of successful students start in pre-100 level courses.  Many students off campus took the CSS 100 course via ITV as preparation for attending other classes on campus.  There have been high school classes from outside our service district who have taken this class.

Trustee Ramon stated it was good to see how each agenda topic related to the Ends Statement and AMP, he liked the revisions to the agenda items format.  He also stated the Access report was very good.  Trustee Mike Blakely stated the efforts faculty and staff are making are working.  Increases in student success are good and we need to share with local high schools.  Trustee DeLuna-Gaeta stated it was a  very nice report.  Trustee Bob Holloway thanked all involved in the programs and remarked that the personal interest in student success makes all the difference.

MOTION 08-15
Trustee Mike Blakely moved to approve the Ends Statement Monitoring Report E-2 Access. Trustee Felix Ramon seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

8.
Center for Information Services Update

Director of Information and Communication Services, Russ Beard, provided a preliminary update on CIS to follow up from the last Board meeting.  He reported that SBCTC  is in the midst of a collective gasp and the audit is at the halfway point. April 17, CIS will receive the preliminary report.  Director Beard will provide a full report at the next Board meeting.  A motion was passed at the WACTC meeting to have the State Board take over the governance of CIS.  He reported there are lots of issues, SBCTC will hire a consultant to develop a plan.  This will impact the college.  The Tech Transformation Task Force delayed their final report and it should be distributed the end of April.  Trustee Ramon stated the CIS governance issue was discussed during the Legislative Conference.  There was concern about infrastructure duplication.  

Trustee Kenison announced a 10-minute break at 8:35 p.m.  The meeting reconvened at 8:45 pm.

9. 
Presidential Evaluation Process

President Bonaudi stated the Presidential Evaluation Process was established several years ago and augmented last year by adding focus groups. Trustee Kenison commented this process was discussed thoroughly during the retreat last fall.  President Bonaudi asked if the focus groups should concentrate on the same ends statements? Trustee Ramon recommended two focus groups be used and that they remain concentrated on the same three Ends Statements: Access, Student achievement and Partnerships.    Ms. Kirkwood reported she would like to have suggestions for focus group participants especially from outlying areas.  Trustee Mike Blakely remarked focus group participants learn about the college while they’re engaged in the group.  President Bonaudi asked the Trustees to submit names soon.  He stated Ms. Kirkwood will follow up with recommended participants this year like she did last year.  

10. 
Assessment of Board Activity 

Trustee Felix Ramon reported he attended a Foundation Committee on Trusteeship meeting for new members.  He also attended the joint Warden School Board meeting and the TACTC Budget Committee meeting.  He read probationary tenure review files and attended the special board meeting to renew contracts.  He also attended a Cellarbration! meeting and the TACTC Board of Directors and Legislative Steering Committee meeting.  He contacted Amer-Stay and Papa’s Casino Restaurant for a donation to the Cellarbration! Auction.  The Running Start program was discussed during the Legislative Steering meeting.  The trustees were asked how colleges would use the money for Running Start FTEs.  The Student Achievement Task Force money was also discussed.  SBCTC is committed to the program and will continue to work with it even if full funding of $16 million is not provided.  The compensation committee working for faculty and president compensation packages is discussing the issues.  Establishing priorities for 2009 Legislative session is beginning.  Trustee Ramon reminded the other trustees attending the Legislative Steering Committee meeting that tuition costs need to be kept down and funding for ABE and ESL should be a priority.  He stated the Legislature is convinced that Community Colleges will somehow accomplish their mission regardless of the funding received.  In order to maintain quality in instruction programs community colleges may have to cut the open door policy and programs.  The group stated that is a possibility in the future.  Trustee Blakely asked if community colleges have a statutory right to eliminate Running Start.  President Bonaudi stated we are obliged to make Running Start available but discussion can occur about requirements for running start. Last year BBCC missed the growth money of $200,000 by ½ of 1 % and we had 120 FTEs in Running Start that did not count.  This is becoming a larger problem now because larger schools are facing increasing Running Start FTEs and they are not reaching their growth money goal.  

Trustee Mike Blakely reviewed the tenure review files and attended the special meeting to approve the contract renewals.  He attended the Moses Lake Chamber meeting that featured a discussion of air service in Moses Lake.  He delivered pledge forms to key Quincy community members.  He attended the CDL graduation and wrote a recommendation for an Ephrata student who will be attending BBCC.  He mentored a QHS student through the financial aid and registration process.  He met with Don Fortier the District 3 Fire Chief to discuss distance training.  He wrote a resolution or plan for a political party about the financial needs of two year colleges and the need to reduce student tuition costs and increase financial opportunities.  He also wrote a plan about the financial squeeze put on emergency services due to the Eyman 1% Initiative.  He served on the TACTC Awards Committee.  Nominations for the TACTC Awards will be a good topic for the retreat this summer.  

Trustee Bob Holloway  reviewed the Probationary Tenure files and attended the special meeting to approve the contracts.  He attended the HRG for an update from the PUD on progress of the Fiber build out.  He attended the Moses Lake Classic Car Club and thanked them on behalf of the college for the $1,500 automotive scholarship they provided.  He attended the Moses Lake Chamber of Commerce meeting about air service in Moses Lake.  He met with representatives from the PUD, EDC, Tree Free, BBCC and IPCI on gasifier for generating electricity.  He attended the CDL graduation.  He attended an Agfarmation meeting in Quincy.  He also spent four days a week monitoring classrooms conditions (as a student) at BBCC last quarter.

Trustee Cecilia DeLuna-Gaeta reviewed the probationary tenure files and attended the special meeting to approve the contracts.  She attended the ASB breakfast buffet, and the Latino lecture at the WSU extension site in Tri-Cities with MariAnne Zavala-Lopez.  She received a Cellarbration! sponsorship from Columbia Health Association Director Greg Brandenburg.  She attended the CDL graduation and she contacted Capellis and the Coeur d’Alene tribe for Cellarbration! donations.

Trustee Katherine Kenison attended the Joint Warden board meeting and the Legislative Steering Committee phone conference.

The Trustees discussed the trip to the Warden school district.  Trustee Ramon repeated a remark by David Seith about comments the Warden School District Superintendent expressed regarding appreciation of the BBCC visit.  Superintendent Sheldon was appreciative that the Trustees and President listened to their needs.  Trustee Katherine Kenison stated the group was warmly received by the Warden Directors, Staff and Administrators.

11.
Next Regularly Scheduled Board Meeting

The next Regular Board meeting will be held Tuesday, May 20, 2008 at 1:30 p.m.

MOTION 08-16
Trustee Felix Ramon moved to approve the Regular Board meeting on May 20, 2008 at 1:30 p.m.. Trustee Cecilia DeLuna-Gaeta seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

12. Joint meeting with the Wahluke School District

A Special Joint meeting with the Wahluke School District Board of Directors has been scheduled at the Wahluke High School on Thursday, April 17, 2008 at 5:30 p.m.

MOTION 08-17
Trustee Cecilia DeLuna-Gaeta moved to approve the Special Joint Board meeting with the Wahluke School District Board of Directors at the Wahluke High School on April 17, 2008 at 5:30 p.m.. Trustee Bob Holloway seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

13. 
Miscellaneous

The 13th Annual State of the College will be held Tuesday May 6th .

The Spring TACTC Conference will be held May 16, 17, 2008 in Tacoma.  BBCC is on the agenda to make a presentation on the Intervention Scholarship.

May 21, 2008, WSU President Elson Floyd will visit BBCC for a tour and light refreshments.  He will accompany President Bonaudi to the Moses Lake Rotary at noon that date.

The ACCT Governance Institute will be held June 20-22, 2008 in Washington, D.C.  President Bonaudi and Trustee Mike Blakely plan to attend.  If anyone else is interested in attending please contact Melinda.

The Board/Administrative Retreat is tentatively set for August 26-28, 2008, at Sleeping Lady.

State Senator Paull Shin a retired University and Community College Instructor from the Shoreline District would like to visit BBCC.  He accompanied BBCC staff to Gunpo City Korea .

President Bonaudi reported two math instructor positions were open one for development math and one for college level math.  While Math Instructor Brinn Harberts was on leave Sonia Farag, part-time instructor, filled in.  Ms. Farag has taught at BBCC for many years and has been a finalist for a couple of instructor searches.  She has a history of good service.  She has been offered  the full-time tenure track instructor position.  President Bonaudi stated he has confidence that the Probationary Tenure process will guide her.  There will be a national search on the development math position.

The Board meeting was adjourned at 9:19 p.m.

MOTION 08-18
Trustee Mike Blakely moved to adjourn the meeting. Trustee Felix Ramon seconded the motion, and the motion carried.

    Katherine Kenison, Chair


ATTEST:

 William C. Bonaudi, Secretary

